
 
Notice of an Advisory Board Vacancy   

TO: CHAIR DEBORAH KAFOURY 

FROM: LIBRARY ADVIOSRY BOARD NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

SUBJECT: APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS TO LIBRARY ADVISORY BOARD 

DATE: JUNE 12, 2015 

CC: CHAIR’S OFFICE POLICY ADVISOR/COMMUNITY LIAISON, BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS CHIEFS OF STAFF, 
OFFICE OF CITIZEN INVOLVEMENT 

 

Description of members to be appointed  
At the June 9, 2015 Library Advisory Board meeting, the nominating committee presented the qualifications of four 
individuals who have indicated their interest in and willingness to serve on the board.  The board voted unanimously 
to recommend the appointment of these candidates:  

Sarah Alibabaie is recommended for appointment to position 3 on the Library Advisory Board (LAB). Ms. Alibabaie 
works at ON Semiconductor and is passionate about the library and its role in the community. 

Rob Edmiston is recommended for appointment to position 4 on the LAB. Mr. Edmiston is a public finance 
professional with expertise in planning and financing public sector capital improvements and analyzing the well-being 
of public entities.  

Lois Leveen is recommended for appointment to position 5 on the LAB. Ms. Leveen is a professional author with 
experience speaking and networking with librarians throughout the U.S.  

Elliot Zais is recommended for appointment to position 11 on the LAB. Mr. Zais has advanced engineering 
experience and has served on the Alberta Coop Grocery Board. 

Timeline for appointment 

Sarah Alibabaie will fill position 3, a vacancy created by the end of Bernadette Janét’s term. Ms. Alibabaie’s first term 
will run from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2016. 

Rob Edmiston will fill position 4, a vacancy created by the end of George Feldman’s term. Mr. Edmiston’s term will 
run from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2019. 

Lois Leveen will fill position 5, a vacancy created by the end of Katie Lane’s term. Ms. Leveen’s term will run from 
July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2019. 

Elliot Zais will fill position 11, a vacancy created by the end of José Padin’s term. Mr. Zais’s term will run from July 1, 
2013 through June 30, 2017. 

Notes 

 

Staff contact information  
Paige Hatcher, Director’s Assistant 
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paigeh@multcolib.org; 503-988-5403 

 

 

The Multnomah County Board of Commissioners advisory board appointment process is outlined in the 
Chair’s Executive Rule No. 367. For additional questions please contact Aaron Ridings from the Chair’s 
Office at aaron.m.ridings@multco.us or 503-988-8428.  Current advisory board information is available 
online at https://multco.us/oci/volunteer-application.  Updates regarding advisory board staffing changes 
and approved governance and membership changes should be sent to the Office of Citizen Involvement at 
citizen.involvement@multco.us. 
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